ISTANDS PAT ON INGURANCE DEAL Protest of Agencies Which Were

Has No Effect. NEW FRESHMEN TAKEN INTO THE HIGH SCHOOL

Left Out in the Cold

Two Classes Per Year Will Be Graduated Beginning With 1916.

By a majority of one vote the Duluth school board at its monthly meeting last night at the High school stood pat on its former action

placing the insurance policies school property with but five agencies.

A protest filed with the board month ago was placed in the hands

superintendent and accepted by the in the Central high school for board last night. It consists of 131 annual meeting of the Northmembers, and arrangements to ac- Educational association, March 1 and 16; to hire an assistant b commodate the new class have just i art department to give instruct been completed. basket making; to send Superir In the opinion of educators the idea of graduating two classes each year ent Denfeld to the meeting & is a good one. Such an arrangement Superintendent's association by Louis next month: to install is said to keep many pupils interested who otherwise would not attend the towels and the latest designed high school containers in the high schools experiment. The board received a number of communications which were filed. Parents of children attending Oneota school requested the establishment of the seventh and eighth grades in that building; the Oneota and Hazelwood Improvement club, through its secretary, Louis W. Kloepfel, criticised the board for accepting the bids of a committee and Director Cobb. of of but five insurance companies; the Montefiore · Hebrew school the committee, brought in a minority Moses report recommending that the purchase the Washington would school property and buildings for amounts, totaling \$20,000, for the five \$14,000 and included a check for \$500 years' insurance be paid. His report as a display of sincerity; Miss Laura was adopted. Beginning with February, 1916, the Utley, of Norwich, Conn., was recom-Duluth high school will graduate two mended as assistant physical instrucclasses each year. The first class of tor for high school girls, by Superintendent Denfeld. freshmen to enter the high school in February was recommended by the The board voted the use of rooms